## Minutes for 05-14-2010

## **Business Meeting**

## Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps

Meeting was called to order by Commander Ken at 1:31 pm.

Colonel Lisa Pickett gave our Invocation

Past Commander Ray Baskette lead the group in the pledge

The past Commanders were recognized in no certain order by our Chief of Staff, Past Commander Mandi Howard.

Commander Ken recognized Georgia Jaycee President Kelly Kirkland. Kirkland talked to the Corps about the condition of the State Headquarters building in Perry, Ga. Kirkland then asked that the Rebel Corps contribute \$1250.00 for building maintenance. Kirkland told us that no answer was need at this time but he would like to hear from us soon.

Chaplain's report was given by Colonel Lisa Pickett

Treasurer Colonel Yana Pierce presented the proposed 2010 budget and went over it the group. There was no vote needed on this item.

Past Treasurer Dave Brooker gave his final report on the 2009 budget. A motion was made by Past Commander Larry Pierce to approve the final report and Past Commander Les Howard made the 2<sup>nd</sup>. Motion was approved.

Active Vice Commander Dave Brooker was called on for his report, who in turn called upon Past Commander Sandy Fordham to give his report on the Cherry

Blossom Street Party. Commander Ken then presented his commanders pin to all who helped with the street party.

Colonel Pat Rogers gave a short report on the Camp Dream Silent Auction that is to be held that evening.

Commander Ken announced that January 2<sup>nd</sup> 2011 will be the postmark date for the Humanitarian Assistance award.

This concluded the Active Vice Commanders report.

In-Active Vice Commander Tony McCool gave his report in which he announced that there were no new Colonel submissions

Adjutant Tommy Cobb gave his report in which he asked for Colonels to place ads in the two remaining newsletters. Cobb also reported that he had only two newsletters returned to him. This concluded his report.

Hospitality Committee report was given by Past Commander Scott Brazell and Colonel Kellie Jett. Colonel Cheri Edelstein gave the report on the cocktail party.

For the Past Commander's report, Sandy Fordham gave the report on Pigeon Forge meeting. Fordham then deferred to Past Commander Ray Baskette for the report on the Corps or Corps meeting in Concord, Ca.

Past Commander Larry Pierce gave a report on the dispatch rider under unfinished business. He also asked for e-mail addresses for colonels that want to receive the e-mail bulletin.

Under New Business Past Commander Fordham presented proposed by-law changes to the body. Past commander Larry Pierce made the motion to accept

and Past Commander Connie Cromer made the 2nd for the motion. After some discussion a motion was made by Colonel Bob Gotch to make Article III through IV be made a policy and not a by-law. This motion received a second by Past Commander Denise Bauer for the purpose of discussion. After more discussion this motion was defeated. After more discussion on the original motion the question was called and a vote was taken. The Motion to approve the by-laws as written was approved.

Past Commander Fordham then presented proposed policy changes to the body. A motion to approve the changes as written was made by Past Commander Les Howard with a second from Past Commander Ray Baskette. After a brief discussion a motion to amend the motion by putting "per" in front Colonels and guest was made by Past Commander Les Howard and a second was made by Past Commander Ray. A vote was taken and the motion to amend the motion was approved. After some further discussion the question was called and the vote was taken. The Motion to approve the policies as amended passed.

Past Commander Larry Pierce was then call upon to give a report on the Camp Dream Golf Tournament after which Commander Ken and Past Commander Fordham gave to tentative dates for the Rebel Corps candidate announcements and elections. We were told this is pending the announcement of dates for the Georgia Jaycee 2<sup>nd</sup> trimester meeting.

While still under new business Colonel Bob Gotch made a motion to discuss the request from the Georgia Jaycee President for \$1250.00. A second was given by Colonel JR Clark. After a heated debate and discussion a motion a table the matter was made by Past Commander Urban Lively and a second made by Past Commander Denise Bauer. This motion was voted on and failed.

After more discussion Past Commander Bauer made a motion to form a joint committee to examine the solution to the State Headquarters problem. This was seconded by Past Commander Scott Brazell. This motion was voted on and

passed. Commander Ken then appointed representatives from the Rebel Corp to be on this committee.

\*\* Note the Adjutant did not record the names of the committee members.\*\*

After a lively High Sheriff's report a motion to adjourn was made by Past Commander Les Howard and Commander Ken announced that this meeting was adjourned.